9/11 Artifact Arrives at Carroll County Public Safety Training Center

On Wednesday October 7, 2015 @ 1800 hours, a steel I- Beam Artifact from the World Trade Centers in New York arrived at the Carroll County Public Safety Training Center on Kate Wagner Road in Westminster. The beam was secured from the WTC Artifacts Project and will eventually be on display in front of the newly renovated Training Center. A memorial is being designed and will be built by the students from the Carroll County Career and Technology Center. A contingent of personnel from Carroll County including representatives from Carroll County Government, Carroll County Sheriff’s Office, Carroll County Emergency Services Association and several members of some of the Volunteer Fire Companies went to New York to transport the steel to Carroll County(Funding for transportation done completely through donations). The caravan was met on Route 140 at the County Line by several pieces of equipment from the Reese & Community Volunteer Fire Company, Maryland State Police and additional Sheriffs Deputies to escort the steel through our first due area onto its final destination. Upon arrival at the Training Center, the contingent was met with a large group of personnel and more equipment from the Westminster, Gamber and Union Bridge Fire Companies. After an acceptance speech by CCVESA President Charles Simpson and a prayer offered by the Carroll County Sheriffs Chaplain there was a photo session time for all who wanted pictures. This project is expected to be funded completely by donations and fund raisers at this point in time with no funds being requested or received from Carroll County Government. The Mount Airy VFC has made a donation to this effort and has challenged all other Carroll Companies to do the same. Reese VFC has accepted that challenge and made a donation as well. The Reese VFC would also like to offer a huge Thank You to the Clarence and Anne Townsley family (family of Reese VFC member Kati Townsley) for their most generous donation to cover the cost for fuels and tolls for the Reese equipment to transport the steel, it is greatly appreciated! Also, a big thank you goes out to all of the Reese members who turned out to assist with the transport and to those who represented at the firehouse when we passed by and to all other companies’ members and entities that assisted in this endeavor as well.
This effort truly was an example of Carroll County Pride!

‘Never Forget’
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